UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE BUREAU OF PLANT INDUSTRY

IN COOPERATION WITH THE FOREST SERVICE

RECEIVE APR 3

FOREST PATHOLOGY

FOREST PRODUCTS LABORATORY MADISON, WISCONSIN B

April 1, 1939

FOREST PATHOLOGY BUREAU OF PLANT INDUSTRY

Mr. G. F. Gravatt, Division of Forest Pathology, Bureau of Plant Industry, Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Gravatt:

I showed your letter of March 27 to Mr. Tiemann, who said he would talk with the owner of the American chestnut trees when he came this summer to his summer home. He will then inform him about watching the trees for blight.

Mr. Tiemann feels sure he can send you some nuts this fall if you wish them. He now has a fresh lot of them planted in Madison, and should they grow this summer he could send you seedlings or perhaps he could cut slips from the original trees, start them rooting with the hormone solution, and ship them.

Sincerely yours,

CAROLINE T. RUMBOLD, Associate Pathologist.